Alumni



Archie Bulletin

OFFICERS OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President ______Tony Ippolito Secretary to the Board _____Boyd B. Burnside Vice-President _____Marcelo Maseda Treasurer _____Milton O. Bedingfield

Vol. I MAY, 1956 No. 3



SPRING REUNION F

The First Annual Spring Reunion is all set to go, starting on June 6th, Wednesday, at 5:00 P.M. The Committee in charge of events has made every effort to plan things so that there will be something to interest everyone, and a large crowd is expected to join in the fun.

The highlight of this reunion will be the class meetings which are being arranged by the various class chairmen at the times and places designated by them. Every effort has been made to contact all former graduates, but in some cases this has been impossible because of lack of correct addresses or the fact that our girls have married and we have no record of their married name. If you have not been contacted. call your class representative for his plan. If you are one of the many who have attended the University but did not graduate please do not feel you are not welcome. Plan to join the class with which you would have graduated or the one in which you have the most friends.

An additional event of interest is the departmental reception to be held by the faculty so that you may again visit your old classrooms and meet the new professors and the ones who made your exams for you lo, these many years ago. You will also be interested in seeing the improvements and additions that that have taken place since last you were here.

Festivities will begin with a social hour at the Hillsboro Hotel on the 6th of June at 5:00 p.m. Following this will be a banquet at 7:00 p.m. in dining room of the Hillsboro. At 8:30 a short business meeting will be held so that you may become better acquainted with your officers and the workings of your association.

On Thursday, June 7th, the activities will begin with the departmental reception held by the

faculty at the various departments of the University. At 5:00 an informal reception will be held for alumni and faculty at the Hillsboro Hotel, ending at 7:00 p.m., after which it is hoped that the alumni will attend commencement exercises at the Municipal Auditorium.

The Annual Graduation Dance honoring all 1956 graduates will be held at the Roof Garden of the Bayshore Royal Hotel beginning at 10:00 The dance music will be provided by the orchestra of Ray Lucas and among the entertainers will be the local favorite commedian Jack Espinosa. All graduating girls will be presented with a corsage by the Alumni Association and all 1956 graduates will be admitted free.

We are planning a real bang-up good time for all concerned and hope that you will plan to join us to renew old acquaintances and make new ones. Come back to School.



CLASS CHAIRMEN

- 1937 Phil Patterson, 5902 Swannee Ave., Tampa, Florida
- 1938 Crockett Farnell, 5103 Seminole Ave., Tampa, Florida
- 1939 Al Yorkunas, 3918 Santiago St., Tampa, Florida
- 1940 John Hall, Athletic Department, University of Tampa
- 1941 Arthur Burrows, 3106 Villa Rosa, Tampa, Florida
- 1942 Bill Read and Howard Beynon, 525 Scenic Hwy. Frostproof
- 1943 Fred Tramontana, 2603 13th St., Tampa, Florida
- 1944
- 1945 Mrs. Michael Spayd711 S. Rome,Tampa, Florida
- 1946 Marea Bordt, 5701 Taliaferro Ave. Tampa, Florida
- 1947 Betty Jane Lyons, 707 West River Drive, Tampa, Florida
- 1948 Leonard and Marian Vidal 824 S. Oregon, Tampa, Florida
- 1949 Tommy Waugh Larry Donahue
- 1950 Tony Ippolito, 2007 36th Street, Tampa, Florida
- 1951 Perry Keene Rosy Ciccarello
- 1952 William Maloney, 4306 South Hale, Tampa, Florida
- 1953 Frances S. Barksdale 4210 Leona, Tampa, Florida
- 1954 Bob Hancock, 1224 E. Buffalo Tampa, Florida
- 1955 Jim Berfield, 1607 E. Ida, Tampa, Florida

Greetings to our Alumni

By M. C. Rhodes Dean of Administration

An institution is measured in terms of its alumni and their achievements. The University of Tampa is proud of its record as

measured by the achievement of its alumni.

Though still young in years, its alumni are to be found in many walks of life forging ahead and becoming leaders in their respective communities. Our alumni are such key individuals as legislators, county superintendents, city judges, supervisiors, principals, deans, classroom teachers, architects, engineers, etc..

It might interest you to know that the University of Tampa had more beginning teachers in the public schools of Florida last fall than any institution of higher learning within the State except the University of Florida and Florida State University. When you stop to consider that the University of Miami had an enrolment of approximately 10,000; Florida Southern, 2,000; and Stetson around 1,400, you can really appreciate the contribution the University Tampa is making in the State to public education. This is just one of the things that should make you proud to be an alumnus of the University of Tampa. Certainly, it is one of the contributions which the University feels warrants the support of the community and the recognition of the State.

The Administration and faculty want the University to be an institution of which you can be justly proud. To be such an institution it must have your wholehearted loyalty and support. Your achievement and success will reflect its achievement and success. Therefore, it is vitally interested in your aspirations and accomplishments. It solicits your continued help and support.

PRICE OF T. U. HISTORY REDUCED

Dr. J. W. Covington has announced that in order to give everyone an opportunity to purchase "The Story of the University of Tampa", by Covington and Laub, the price has been reduced to \$2..00. Copies may be secured by writing to the University of Tampa and enclosing \$2.00 plus 25c mailing charge or calling in person at the Promotion Office and purchasing a copy for \$2.00.

Alumnus Heads IBM Educational Program

Dr. G. Truman Hunter has recently been appointed to the post of Applied Science Educational Coordinator in charge of IBM's rapidly expanding joint educational program with the nation's colleges and universities. Dr. Hunter will be located in the Cambridge office.

Dr. Hunter, former Assistant Director of the Applied Science Division will coordinate the company's participation in the M.I.T. Computation Center. Early in 1957 a 704 will be installed in the center, to be used by M.I.T. and other New England universities research and education of students in computing techniques. In addition to assisting in the installation of the 704, Dr. Hunter also will organize the IBM grants supporting studies of research assistants to be selected from New England universities.

Dr. Hunter was employed by IBM in 1950. Prior to becoming Assistant Director of the Applied Science Division in June 1955 he was associated with the Baltimore and Philadelphia offices. After graduating with honors from the University of Tampa in 1939, he received an M. S. degree from the University of Florida and a Ph. D. from the University of Wisconsin.

SPARTAN SPORTS

By John Hall - '39

I was there when Bill Fisher asked Atheletic Director and Head Football Coach, Marcelino Huerta, how gradutation will affect the Spartans' football squad for the next season and I am certain that he felt much like the President of the Los Angeles Chamber of Commerce when he was asked recently how the depression had hit Los Angeles, he replied, "Depression? We have no depression in Los Angeles, but I will admit we are having the worst "boom" in many, many years."

What a question! You can't lose fine material like Lovely, Green, Duray, Nuznoff, Minahan, Spack, Mahin, Garcia, Maffeo and Hovanec without hurtin'. Action, but fast, was indicated! And believe me, our highly spirited Athletic Director immediately took the necessary.

Coach Huerta turned the operation of the Athletic Department over to his assistants, Coach Sam Bailey and Coach Angus Williams for a couple weeks. Then along with the Business Manager of the Department, he set out to look for poss sible replacements, to do some scouting, and to perform the duties of Ambassador without portfolio for City and University. I went along to watch out for cops, speed traps, change the radio program, read the latest Burma Shave poetry, light cigarettes, check the map, and to chat continously so that Huerta would keep awake (he did all the driving).

It was gratifying to see and meet with so many of our Alumni and friends en route. Let me tell you a few of the highlights of this tour. We employed five means of transportation; automobile, bus, subway, foot, and airplane. Economy was the governing factor. Did you know it's possible to drive a brand new "Hertz U Drive It" to New York gratis? You're allowed seven days in which to make the trip and you're reimbursed \$25.00 for expenses upon delivery of the car. This was just wonderful except for the darn \$21.00 fine for exceeding Virginia's Prince George County' speed limit. (I sure goofed as co-pilot in this instance.)

Since Hertz permits you to deviate from the usual route northward, Huerta was able to discuss his objectives with University Alumni, High School Principals, Athletic Directors, Football coaches, and potential Spartans in Alex-

Thanks - Thanks - Thanks

Thanks to Lt. Nat Caminati of the Tampa Police Department, who is also president of the Police Pistol Club, for so kindly relinquishing the date already reserved for their annual dance so that the Homer Hesterly Armory could be used for our Homecoming Dance next Nov. Hope we can do you such a big favor some day, Mr. Caminati.

Thanks to the Sororities for their help in getting permanent record cards typed by their pledges during rush season. We appreciate it muchly.

Thanks to Miss Robbie Wooten for the use of her typping room so that the girls could type our permanent record cards.

andia, Virginia; Laurel, Maryland; Washington, D. C.; Camden, N. J.; Audubon, N. J.; Gouchester, N. J.; Philadelphia, Pa.; Newcastle, Delaware; Fairlawn, N. J.; Englewood, N. J.; Brooklyn and Manhattan, New York. Following these interviews, we gathered personal data on the young hopefuls, picked up football films and scrap books and off we went. In several cases we drove to the home of the boy who came well recommended, and discussed with his family the desirability of living in our city, enrolling in our University, and participating in our athletic program. After having picked the prospecting bones clean in ten states and the District of Columbia, I heard Marcelino tell Sam, Angus and Gene to expect some pretty fine "horses" (What does he mean by that?) to work with this fall. - Fellow Alumnus, I hope he means the type of horse that pulls that "Budweiser" truck you see on television, cause, take a gander at this schedule.

September 22, Moris Harvey, Home; September 29, Troy State, Home; October 6, Southeastern Louisiana, Abroad; October 13, William Carey, Home; October 20, Presbyterian, Home; October 27, Delta State, Home; November 2, Chattanooga, Abroad; November 10, Western Carolina, Home; November 17, Appalachian (Home-coming), Home; November 24, Missouri Valley, Home.

I might mention, in passing, that we borrowed a page from our President, Doctor Nance's public relations notebook and started off by attending the "All Sports" banquet at Seabring High School, where Coach Huerta was the featured speaker. We later attended a Baseball game as guests of the New York Giants the day Carl Erskine pitched his no hitter for Brooklyn. Since we were guests of the Giants we were pulling like mad for them, but when we saw that Ersky had a potential "no hitter" going for himself, we switched in the seventh inning and rooted like mad for the Dodgers. Chelo appeared, after the game, on the "Giant's Jottings" Radio Show over WMCA and really did a selling job for our University and City. He must have given a pretty fair account of himself 'cause Horace Stoneham, President and Owner of the New York Giants,

invited us for some "Kentucky Orange Juice" at Toots Shors' after the broadcast. Sam Aro (The voice of the Giants) asked us to speak at the Cambridge School of Radio and T. V. Broadcasters" in New York City. We complied. Incidentally, we called on Head Coach Frank Traynor, who is not only a good friend of the Spartans but a Trustee of the University. Mr. Traynor was visiting New York at the same time we were passing through Philadelphia where Coach Bill Stalnaker's fine Spartan Crew was participating in the annual "Dad Vail" classic. By the way, Marcelino was called on for a talk at the banquet attended by all Regatta officials and coaches of participating crews. tingled slightly with pride when the Regatta Chairman commended the University of Tampa from the floor for having three representatives including the Athletic Director present at their annual meeting. Yes sir, Bill's a good un . . .

Time to get back home, (dwindling funds y' know) so we hopped a bus to Washington and arrived in town during a gathering at the United States Senate Building of the Florida Legislative family. Scotty Peek, Senator Smathers' Executive Assistant invited us over. Once again we had a golden opportunity to chat about Tampa, our University and the Spartans with Jim Powell, Congressman Bill Cramer, Bill Mathews, Senator Holland and Senator Smathers . . . It was here that we received, with extreme joy the announcement of our new gymnasium which will be completed this coming September and will be located next to Phillips Field. We also received word that ole "Fightin Irishman" Gene Biittner was appointed full time. We hitched a flight back to Tampa via the Air Force's Number One craft which was to bring Major General Kelly to Lakeland for an Armed Forces Week lecture. (Permissable since we are members of the Reserve). So as the story goes, Ossie Beynon was teaching some cowboys how to play football. He explained the rules and ended as follows: "Remember, fellows, if you can't kick the ball, kick the man on the other side. Now let's get busy. Where's the ball? One of the cowboys shouted, "T'heck with the ball! Let's start the game!"

SEMI-ANNUAL REPORT

By Tony Ippolito

This is the first Semi-Annual Report of the Aumni Association submitted by the President, Tony Ippolito.

In keeping stride with the progress and growth of the University, your Alumni Association also made many accomplishments in the past several months.

A Budget Committee was appointed by the President to handle the finances of the Alumni Association.

The University approved \$2600.00 in the regular budget to help finance the Alumni Bulletin, mailing, and part-time student help.

The Budget and Finance Committee has completed the gigantic task of inventoring the Spartan Enterprises and the Alumni Board approved the hiring of a Certified Public Accountant to assist them in handling their records.

At the present time we are in the midst of our First Annual Spring Reunion. Many Colleges and Universities have found that has lightened the heavy schedule of Homecoming and it is felt that this will also give the Aumni another opportunity to return to their Alma Mater.

A second business meeting has been scheduled for this year,, during the Reunion which will be held on June 6, 1956.

It is also planned to have election of Alumni Officers and Board members at future Spring Reunions, instead of during Homecoming. This will enable paid members who are unable to attend the business meeting to ballot by mail.

The Alumni Assocciation Second Annual Dance honoring the 1956 graduating Senors will be held June 7th.

The Alumni Association will again present trophies to the 1956 Outstanding Senior Boy and Girl.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank the University Administration, Faculty, Board of Trustees, Alumni, and students for the wonderful cooperation extended to the Alumni Board and myself, and look forward to their continued support.

PERSONALS

Karl R. Anderson. The last address we had for Karl was box 4, Navy 943, FPO San Francisco, California. We hope Karl is still at that address; however that would not indicate where he actually is geographically. The last we knew he was on Guam. From the information we had, he should be about due for retirement in another year or so. He attended the University during year '35-'35. Better come back o Tampa, Karl, when you get ready to finish up.

Louise Aparico—(49). Someone informed us that she is now Mrs. Jack Pilsbury, and that her address is 1248 Lakeview Drive, Clermont, Florida. Could it be you are coming around for the Spring Reunion?

Oliver Boynton was listed as a lost alumnus. His mother, Mrs. J. L. Boynton, wrote to inform us that he, his wife, Betty, and twelve-year old son, James, live in Lake Charles, Louisiana, where they have bought a home at 3428 Monroe Street. Oliver is a Captain and Pilot of a B47 homber, stationed at Lake Charles Air Force Base. He plans to be in the Air Force for an indefinite period. We hope he will fly this way one day. We do have a good place for him to land.

Ruth Elene Morgan Caldwell. (43), writes from Shreveport, La., and also contributed for her membership in the Alumni Asociation. Ruth writes, "It's certainly been a long time since my departure from the sunny south where palm trees swayed and emerald green waters sparkled. Well, I am still in the sunny south, minus palm trees and emerald green waters." Ruth is playing viola with the Shreveport symphony, and states that the orchestra received national recognition in the February '56 issue of the International Musician. She has a sizeable class of violin and piano students, and states "I have two children, a girl, Sidney, aged 9, who plays the violin; a boy, Sammy, age 6, who plays (if I stand over him) the piano. I had hoped to attend the Spring Reunion, but family affairs prevent. The idea is wonderful and it would be more possible for me at some other time. Please keep me posted. The bulletins are great. I love the old

place."

Robert E. Cogan (53), sent a sizeable contribution. Robert is just back from Germany where he was stationed with the army and is now back at his old job with the Standard Oil Company. His home address is 106E Seib Avenue, Elizabeth, New Jersey. He is now going to school for airline training and he expects to hook up with one of the larger commercial lines. Robert writes, "Just a few lines to let you know how much I enjoyed the Alumni paper. I was very happy to see the progress being made by the Alumni and the University. My congratulations to Tony Ippolito and all concerned for the wonderful job you are doing."

Bessie Juanita Dean (50), formerly Bessie Benton. Thank you for your contribution Bessie; and we are glad to know that you are receiving the bulletin, even though we had listed you as being "lost." Bessie states that she has a two and one-half year old daughter, that she has been residing in Tampa since her graduation. Please do_come_around_for the Spring Reunion. You're a full-fledged member now, you know.

Margaret D. Crepps, states that she is teaching a mentally retarded group in the Carrabelle school. Her home address is still 216-16th Avenue North, St. Petersburg though. Hope your school duties will permit you to attend the Spring Reunion, Margaret.

Norman Charles Gallo (47). Thank you for your Contribution, Norman. Norman lives at 573 Broadway, Yonkers, New York. Our membership list is growing this year.

Charles Ray Hargraves. Thank you, Ray, for the contribution, and for advising us of your change in your address. If everyone would do that, we would really solve one of our big headaches. Hope to see you at the Spring Reunion.

Robert M. Johnson (52). Word was received from the Southern Baptist Theological Seminary in Louisville, Kentucky, that Robert was graduated from the Southern Baptist Theological Seminary, and received a degree of Th. B. at their midsession commencement exercises on January 19, 1956. The address we show for Robert is 3104 Waverly Avenue in Tampa.

Paul D. Keenan. We were gratified to receive word from the Auditor General's office of the United States Air Force, which states that Paul has attended a two-week indoctrination and training course conducted by the Headquarters Office in Washington, D. C. He is receiving on-the-job and off-the-job training at the office in Portsmouth, New Hampshire. Colonel Philip J. Blattau states "We are highly pleased with the quality of appointees to our February training class, and wish to express our appreciation for you! help in filling these auditor positions with good men. We are looking forward to a continuance of our cordial relationship with you."

Charles Byron Jones (51). Thank you for your membership contribution. Charles is located with the U. S. Navy Mine Defense Laboratory, Panama City, Florida, and lists 1606 Arthur Avenue as his home address.

Virginia Smith Spayd (45), was suggested by Rosalie Mathis, Now Mrs. James Vincent, as a good person to head up the '45 class reunion. Virginia, Mrs. Michael Spayd, lives at 711 South Rome, Tampa.

Peggie Marshall (Mrs. William C. Marshall), writes from 73-25, 180th Street, Flushing, Long Island, New York, to Virginia Overstreet, "It was a pleasure to receive the U. of T. Bulletin, and I hope the alumni of New York, New Jersey and Connecticut received it also. I sure would love to come for the Spring Reunion, but I doubt that I could manage it. As you know, I am Girl Scout leader and very active in the Leader's Club, and have been going to school for the past two months to obtain a Camp License. Still sing in the Church choir, and am the Special Staff in the Eastern Star. Furthermore I have been active in the U. S. Power Squadron. As for the Alumni Association here, it sems most difficult to contact them. They keep moving and leave no forwarding address or phone number. I would appreciate your giving them my phone number and adress in your next bulletin. Also tell them to contact me." Thank you, Peggie, for the very nice check; and while we do not have your telephone number, we hope Alumni in the area there will

contact you and perhaps the local organization there can be revitalized.

Joseph Ramon Nimo Jr. (46), sends his membership contribution from 101 N. W. 39th Street, Miami, Florida. How about coming north for the Spring Reunion?

Beatrice L. Peter writes from Box 18, Pierrepont Manor, New York, 'I wish to thank you for the March issue of the Alumni Bulletin which I enjoyed very much. I am looking forward to your next issue, hoping to read more about the Spring Reunion. Since August, 1953, I have been working for the New York State Department of Public Welfare. I like my job very much, but wish it were for the State of Florida instead of New York. Believe me, that saying about getting Florida sand in your shoes is really true! I am enclosing a check for my membership to the Alumni Association." Thank you much, Beatrice.

Albert W. Schreiber (43). We neglected to acknowledge Albert's Alumni contribution, which he sent to us in December. This was overlooked in our last issue. Albert list 4507 Lewiston Road, Niagara Falls, New York, as his home address.

James C. Stoutsenberger, who is now attending the General Theological Seminary, Chelsea Square, New York, will be The Reverend James C. Stoutsenberger after 9 June, '56. James states, "For the past three years I have been studying at the General Theological Seminary (Episcopal) here in New York City. I will be graduated with a Licentiate in Theology. (L.Th.). I will be ordained to the Sacred Diaconate on 9th June in the Washington Cathedral by the Rt. Rev. Angus Dun, Bishop of Washington. I am assigned to the Diocese of Washington and am tentatively assigned to St. Barnabas Church (King George Parish), S. E., Wash-Washington, D. C. I expect to be ordained to the priesthood some time before Christmas and will inform you of this later. It is so good to get news of Tampa U. and learn of all the advances that have been made since I left a few years ago. Keep up the good work." Keep us informed of your new address.

Rosalie Mathis Vinson (45), now Mrs. James Vinson, 1240 Nicholson Street, Clearwater, Florida, writes in that she cannot accept a chairmanship for her class reunion this year, stating that she has three little children and was afraid she could not devote the time to the project. We do hope we will see you at the Spring Reunion, Rosalie.

Jocelyn Cooper is to be married soon to Van Wallace. Both teach in the same school.

We here that **Becky Brockman** is moving to the far west. Sorry to lose you, Becky. We hope you will send us your new address.

FRATERNITY AND SORORITY NEWS

We are sorry that we have no other newsletters to give to you. We hope the other organizations will see the light before the next issue.

RHO NU DELTA ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

Alumni are planning to attend most of the coming functions especially our own Anniversary Banquet at the Siboney Room of the Columbia Restaurant on Tuesday Night, June 5th. Also the Spring Reunion is expected to attract many of our Brothers.

Our last get together party was a huge success and well attended at the Southern Brewing Tap Room.

Rho Nus involved in the Spring Reunion Program are Tony Ippolito, Dr. Robert Tramantana, Rosario Ciccarello, Fred Tramantana, John Diaz Jr. and Gus Gonzalez.

A committee is now working out plans for a function to be held in the latter part of June. George Garcia is chairman and he will have assistance from Fred Tramantana and his private staff of Cardoso and Rosette.

The Alumni congratulates active chapter members elected to Offices. They are Dave Hernandez, Johnny Guagliardo, Gabriel Fernandez, and Joe Perez.

Cecil Henriquez is the new vice Prexy of the Ybor City Lions Club. Rosario Ciccarello is Prexy Elect of the Civitan Club of Ybor City. Joe DeStefano is Vice Prexy of Ybor City Lions. Al Dolcimascolo Director of Civitan Club of Ybor City. Honorary Members Ray Grimaldi is Pres. of Ybor Lions.

ALUMNI CONTRIBUTIONS

The Board of Directors of the University of Tampa Alumni Association at their regular monthly meeting, September 26, 1955 approved a motion to eliminate the Two Dollar (\$2.00) annual assessment for membership in the Association.

Beginning with registration at Homecoming and thereafter any monetary contributions to the Association will entitle the contributor to membership in the Association if contributor is otherwise qualified. Membership cards will be issued as contributions are made.

It is important to note that contributions made at registration on November 18 and 19th during the 1955 Homecoming were for membership during the 1955-56 year.

The authority for the above quoted change is contained in Section II, Article III of the First Amended by-laws of the University of Tampa Alumni Association. It is hoped that through this means we may increase the total amount of giving by alumni and that members will not feel limited to any certain amount. If we are to build a real reserve for possible service to our University in the future we must increase our contributions. With the growth of our Alma Mater comes increasing need for better facilities and before we can seek outside aid we must show that we are really interested in our own. However, no one should feel that they must contribute more than their share or what they feel they can afford and so any amount will constitute membership in the Alumni Association.

This is in line with what other Alumni Associations are doing.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION UNIVERSITY OF TAMPA

	Last	First		Middle	170
Residence Address	s	05 2	17.11	notes annulf	
Business Address					- 10
7570 507 (000) 2017					No
Years attended U.	of T.			Graduate	Yes
		From	to		(Circle)
CHECK					
Enclosed is \$		for m	y contr	ibution to th	ne Uni-
versity of Tampa					
This entitles me to					
for the current vo		TO A STATE OF THE			

Joe C. Guagliardo is Director of Ybor City Lions.

We received a letter from Brother Beck Gant who is now Principal of Central School in O'Fallon, Ill. He expects to return to Forida next August. He tells us that our famous Brother Black Bart Lysek is connected with the F. B. I. in Washington, D. C. His address is 3702 Bunker Hill Road, Mount Rainier, Maryland.

TRI SIGMA ALUMNAE NEWS

Tri Sigma Alumnae are holding a shower-luncheon at the Hillsborough Hotel on Saturday, June 2 for brides-to-be, Nancy Parsons Jocelyn Cooper. Miss Parsons will be married July 1, in Summerville, Tenn., and Miss Cooper will be married in Tampa on June 8.

Jo Jones is attending the Tri Sigma National Convention, June 29 to July 3, at Estes Park, Colo.

Katie Sible will go on active training duty for two weeks in July as Yeoman 1st Class with the U. S. Coast Guard District Office in Miami.

Hazel Vega will leave in August for a teaching position with the U. S. Air Force in England.

ZETA TAU ALPHA

May 5

Florence Flanders and Dottie Cox

Florence Flanders will represent our Alumni Chapter at National Convention at Spring Lake, New Jersey, June 17, for a week. Dottie Cox will also make this trip.

Summer Rush Plans discussed. Cathy Little, Rush chairman, heads this committee.

ALUMNI BULLETIN

Published by the University of Tampa Alumni Association

Sec. 3466 P.L.&R. U. S. POSTAGE Tampa, Fla. Permit No. 27

VIRGINIA OVERSTREET

POSTMASTER:
If undeliverable as addressed
Form 3547 requested.